Salve Regina University Digital Commons @ Salve Regina

newsbulletin

Archives and Special Collections

10-21-1983

Newsbulletin vol. 14, no. 2

Salve Regina College

Follow this and additional works at: http://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin



Part of the Education Commons

Recommended Citation

Salve Regina College, "Newsbulletin vol. 14, no. 2" (1983). newsbulletin. 326. http://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin/326

This News Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Archives and Special Collections at Digital Commons @ Salve Regina. It has been accepted for inclusion in newsbulletin by an authorized administrator of Digital Commons @ Salve Regina. For more information, please contact digitalcommons@salve.edu.

NEWSBULLETIN

Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208

Vol. 14 No. 2

October 21, 1983

FACULTY

At last Friday's faculty meeting, Christopher M. Kiernan announced that <u>Sister Roselina McKillop</u> had accepted the position of Assistant to the Vice President/Students.

Sister Roselina has for the past two years held the position of Director of Computer Services at the College.

In her new position, she will assist Mr. Kiernan in both the overall development of enrollment and the integration of admissions and student service data systems.

In announcing her appointment, Mr. Kiernan told the faculty that because of Sister Roselina's innate talent, breadth of educational experience, and proven ability to work with students and their parents, he sought the opportunity to involve her in a more direct way in both the development of enrollment, as well as in student services.

Sister will begin her new responsibilities next week, though her complete separation from the Office of Computer Services will not take place until the numerous projects currently underway have been satisfactorily completed.

* * *

John Rok, Director of Counseling Services here at Salve, recently received word that he successfully completed the National Counselor Certification Examination. John will serve as President of the College Personnel Association of Rhode Island (CPARI) this academic year.

ANNOUNCEMENTS



The first weekend workshop of this year's Atwood Lecture Series is scheduled to begin Friday, October 28 - Sunday, October 30. The series is designed to provide a cultural focus in the Newport community. Its aim is to reinforce and encourage the exchange of creative and philosophic ideas.

The theme of this year's series is "Philosophy and Poetry." The topic of the first weekend encounter is "Myth, Story and Poem in the Years 1100-1200 in Northern and Southern Europe." This creative theme will explore the

use of mythical and religious symbolism in poetry and storytelling. Robert Bly and Gioia Timpanelli are the distinguished guest speakers.

Robert Bly is a well-known poet, storyteller and minstrel who lectures and offers poetry readings throughout the country. He has integrated Jungian and mythical perspectives in his distinctive poetry.

Gioia Timpanelli, one of the founders of the current storytelling revival, performs in the centuries-old tradition of storytellers who enlighten as well as entertain. Gioia has been a teacher, broadcaster, producer and writer of educational television for 14 years. She is the winner of two Emmy awards and will soon publish a book on folktales.

For further information about time and place please call: ext. 328 or 242.



The <u>Seventh Annual Governor's Ball</u> will be held on Saturday evening, December 3rd, at Ochre Court. The chairpersons of this year's gala are Mr. J. Joseph Kruse, Senior Vice President of Administration at Textron Inc., and Mrs. Marilyn Cocozza Kruse.

Invitations are available in the Development Office. Please call for one. Salve is counting on your support. We look forward to seeing you on December 3rd.

* * *

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The annual <u>College Open House</u> is scheduled for Sunday, October 23. All indications point to another successful and well attended Open House this year.

Registration will take place in Ochre Court beginning at 12:00. The College slide show will be shown continuously at Ochre Court with refreshments being served. Tour guides will accompany prospective students and their parents around campus, leaving them at O'Hare Academic Center. There will be three half-hour presentations in academic areas, beginning at 1:30 p.m., 2:30 p.m. and 3:30 p.m. Students will also be able to meet with representatives from Residential Life, Athletics, Student Activities and College Placement.

Much of the success of past programs can be credited to the support of the faculty, staff and students. Once again we are asking for your help in extending a warm welcome to all those who will be visiting Salve Regina for the first time.

The entire College staff is most cordially invited to attend this event. Anyone who is interested in volunteering to assist with Open House for a few hours is asked to contact the Admissions Office, ext. 233.

* * *

Theatre: The Theatre Department will be presenting the musical comedy "Stop the World I Want to Get Off" on November 18, 19 and 20th at the Little Theatre in Mercy Hall.

The musical, written by Anthony Newley, includes such memorable songs as "Once in a Lifetime" and "What Kind of Fool Am I?" Cast members include: Doug Bowden, Wendy Coelho, Jackie Byrne and Carol Battersby.

Tickets will be sold at the door. Admission is \$4.00 for adults and \$2.00 for students.

* * *

ATTENTION: Education and Special Education Majors and Minors

All applications for Spring Practicum/Observation and Student Teaching Programs must be filed with Sister Corinne Walsh (Elementary/Secondary) and Special Education with Sister Kathryn Murphy by Wednesday, October 26. Applications may be picked up at Angelus Hall outside room 205 and 206. Students who are seeking dual certification in both Elementary and Special Education must fill out both applications.

* * *

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Committee on Admission and Retention in Teacher Education Programs will meet October 28 at 10:00 a.m. Sister Kathryn Murphy will serve as chairperson of this committee for the next two years. For further information contact Sister Kathryn at ext. 214.

* * *

Mrs. Maggie Leonard, R.N., has recently been appointed to the College Health Services' staff. A graduate of Children's Hospital in Boston, Mrs. Leonard's nursing experience will serve to further enhance the health services.

* * *

Dr. Terence Mulvany has new office hours at College Health Services. He will be seeing patients on Monday and Friday mornings from 8:30-9:30 a.m.

* * *

Our gratitude to all those who donated blood at our <u>annual</u> <u>blood drive</u> on Wednesday, October 12. Sixty pints were donated. Special thanks to all those who responded to an emergency need for Sister Vimala who was critically injured in a recent explosion.

* * *

MINDPOWER

Education develops our natural resource.